
CARBONDALE PUBLIC ARTS COMMISSION 
REGULAR MEETING 

May 6, 2020 

VIRTUAL MEETING 
5:30 P.M. 

ATTENTION: Due to the continuing threat of the spread of the COVID-19 Virus, all 
regular Carbondale Advisory Boards and Commission meetings will be conducted 
virtually.  If you have a comment concerning one or more of the Agenda items please email 
kmcdonald@carbondaleco.net a by 4:30 pm on May 6, 2020.   

If you would like to comment during the  meeting please email 
kmcdonald@carbondaleco.net  with your full name and address by 4:30 pm on May 6, 
2020.  You will receive instructions on joining the meeting on line prior to 5:30 p.m.  Also, 
you may contact kmcdonald@carbondaleco.net to get a phone number to listen to the 
meeting, however, you will be unable to make comments. 

TIME* ITEM DESIRED OUTCOME 

5:30 1. Roll Call 

5:31 2. Consent Agenda: Approval of the 
Minutes from the March Meeting 

ATTACHMENT A 
REVIEW & VOTE 

5:35 3. CPAC Budget ATTACHMENT B 
REVIEW & DISCUSS 

5:40 4. 
Art Around Town Options ATTACHMENT C 

REVIEW & DISCUSS 
6:30 11. Adjourn 

* Please note: times are approximate
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TOWN OF CARBONDALE Detail Ledger Page:     1

Period: 01/20 - 05/20 May 04, 2020  10:11AM

Report Criteria:

Actual Amounts

All Accounts

Summarize Payroll Detail

Print Period Totals

Print Grand Totals

Page and Total by FUND

All Segments Tested for Total Breaks

[Report].Account Number = "0143107262"

Reference Account Debit Credit

Date Journal Number Payee or Description Number Amount Amount Balance

PUBLIC ARTS PROGRAM 01/01/2020 (00/20) Balance 01-4310-7262 .00

01/22/2020 AP 415 UMB 381.88

12/31/2019 JE 131 YEAR END ACCRUALS 381.88-

01/31/2020 (01/20) Period Totals and Balance 381.88 * 381.88- * .00

02/25/2020 AP 297 UMB BANK 9.22

02/25/2020 AP 298 UMB BANK 25.00

02/29/2020 (02/20) Period Totals and Balance 34.22 * .00 * 34.22

05/31/2020 (05/20) Period Totals and Balance .00 * .00 * 34.22

YTD Encumbrance  286.00  YTD Actual   34.22  Total  320.22  YTD Budget   21,000.00  Unexpended      20,679.78

   Number of Transactions:  4  Number of Accounts:  1 Debit Credit Proof

   Total GENERAL FUND: 416.10 381.88- 34.22

   Number of Transactions:  4  Number of Accounts:  1 Debit Credit Proof

   Grand Totals:  416.10 381.88- 34.22
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Here are some options to consider for planning for this year’s show, as well as some potential items to 
consider with each option: 

• Have installs completed by July 2nd and have a community walk and reception as normal.  The
Town received guidance on Friday from the Garfield County Public Health Department related to
phasing back into a more “normal” course of business.  The best case scenario would be that
there would be a three-phased approach starting on May 4th.  Each phase would last a minimum
of four weeks (assuming there is not a significant increase in cases).  This option will not work if
we are still in Phase I as no special events are allowed and the maximum gathering size will still
be at 10.  In Phase II (which at the earliest would start on June 1st) special events would be
allowed, but social distancing protocols would still be in place (i.e. 6 feet between people) and
gatherings would be limited to 25 people, so this would likely preclude this option in Phase II as
well since by the time you count CPAC and the artists, you would likely be at 25 people without
including the public.  In Phase III (which at the earliest would start on June 29th) special events
would be allowed but they would be limited to 50 people and social distancing protocols would
still be in place (i.e. 6 feet between people).  This option might work if we got to Phase III by July
2nd but participation would need to be limited to 50 people.  The likelihood of reaching Phase III
by July 2nd, in my opinion, is a long shot.  The other difficulty with this option is that we will not
know for sure that we will be in Phase III before we would have to start installing art, and it
would therefore be a “last minute” decision to go with this option if it is even possible.  The
positive side of this option, is that it would be as close as you could come to “business as usual”
for Art Around Town.

• Move everything approximately one month, to August 6th, hoping that we will be in Phase III
and the walk and reception would be allowed.  Reference the comments in the section above
related to the phasing and potential challenges.  This does afford another month of decision-
making and would likely make the decision to ultimately implement this option less of a “last
minute” decision, but there is no guarantee that once Phase III is allowed, that it will not revert
back to Phase II or I if there is a significant increase in cases.  There also may be some scheduling
challenges if the artists already have other things planned in early August.

• Have installs completed by July 2nd and have a virtual Art Around Town Walk whereby the
“walk” would be replaced by videos of the installation and interviews with the artists that
could be posted to the Town’s website and social media pages.  There would be no walk and
no reception with this option.  The advantage of this option would be that it could be done
regardless of which phase Garfield County is in at the time of installation.  Another advantage is
that vulnerable sections of the population would be able to see the art (virtually) without risking
their health to walk around to look at them.  The disadvantage of this option is that it would be
very logistically challenging to create the videos as they would likely need to be filmed and
edited prior to posting and the Town does not have the equipment or staff resources to achieve
a “professional” level of production that I would assume would be desired.

• Hold over the current pieces for an additional year.  The advantage to this option is that it is
the most logistically easy option as the pieces are currently placed, and the timing on phase
changes does not matter.  One challenge with this option, if chosen, include whether or not to
provide an additional stipend to the current artists since they would be basically “signing on” for
another year.  This would not affect the CPAC budget as stipends were already budgeted, but
just to go to different artists.  Another challenge is how to handle the pieces that were already
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chosen for this year’s show.  One option might be to allow the ones that would be willing to be 
in next year’s show the option of having a “guaranteed place” in next year’s show without going 
through the whole CAFÉ process again.  Doing this would make the CAFÉ process next year one 
that just fills in the gaps, limiting the number of “new” pieces from that process that could be 
chosen.  Another option would be to just cancel the contracts for this year’s show and invite the 
artists to apply again in next year’s CAFÉ and proceed as normal choosing all of next year’s 
pieces from next year’s CAFÉ process. 

  
I am sure that there are other options that could be considered, but I think it would at least be good to 
discuss these options at the next meeting and get a consensus from the group on how to move forward 
with this year’s show.  Let me know if you have any questions or concerns. 
  
Thanks, 
Kevin 
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